Regular Board Meeting





 
October 14th, 2024
6:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order. The pledge of allegiance was said. There were five residents present.
A motion made by Jason/Darrell to approve the minutes from September 9th, 2024, Regular Board Meeting. Motion carried. 
The Treasurer’s Report was given: Beginning Balance of $280,817.74, Deposits $14,259.81, tonight’s vouchers $40,331.60, Interest $83.28, and an ending available cash balance of $254,829.23. 

Motion by Jason/Darrell to approve the Treasurer’s Report. Motion carried.

Old Business:
Discussion regarding Road inspections. Bridge inspection report was received. Soft spots on north end of Burma seem to be gone. Jason asked about $15,215 LRIP money and stated that he thought it was going into Burma Road. John Hanz, prior county administrator, didn’t submit information. Mike working with DOT regarding funds. Mike stated that the funds are there next year to use. Mike is trying to get it back for this year.
Mike clarified question regarding the Wisconsin DOT report. The report will go out this week.

Recyclables. No updates. 
Garage roof has been completed. Darrell would like to thank Scott Krause, Cody Krause, and Stephen Frick for their help on the roof.
Wage committee submitted changes to the initially submitted report. Changes were made to clerk’s salary. Clerk is the one that keeps town glued together. They wanted to update what was submitted the first time for an increase. They are asking that each position provide a list of duties that are provided to the committee for example a list of job duties. This would help to provide clarity on each position when reviewing wages. Proposal increase for the Clerk position goes to 10% increase from the original 3% that was proposed. 

Motion by Laura Ament/Mike Ellsworth to approve the updated change to the wage committee recommendations. Motion carried.

Resident’s Complaints: Jason received a call from someone on Lake Alexander asking when Burma Road was going to be graded. 
New Business:

Annual Budget prep meeting will be done at the conclusion of this meeting.
Public Input. Resident had a question regarding timing of website and when it will be complete.
Clerk Correspondence. Election update given by clerk regarding the upcoming November election and update regarding website.
Motion by Jason/Darrell to pay bills. Motion carried.
Motion by Jason/Darrell to approve Budget Amendment 2024-2. Motion carried.

Motion by Jason/Darrell to adjourn. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 6:46 p.m.
Respectfully 
,

Kristy Ament, Clerk
